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   “Is not God in the heights of heaven?  And see 
how lofty are the highest stars!” (Job 22:12) 
 

 
           

 Please forward this to all your friends 
in Kendall Presbytery. 
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 Spotlight on: The Hilda Thompson Trust  
 

   The Hilda Thompson Trust provides financial 
support to five entities including Kendall 
Presbytery. The proceeds from ranch operations and 
investment portfolio are important for our mission. 

 
   Elder Bob Kukachka pictured above at the entrance 
to the Hilda Thompson Ranch near Soda Springs. 
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A Board of Managers oversees and directs ranch 
operations and financial investments on behalf of 
the Presbytery. 

 
   Pictured above (standing in back row, left to right) 
are the members of the Board of Managers: Neil 
Cross, Bob Kukachka, Rev. Dennis Falasco, Delbert 
Winterfeld, Edith Stanger. 
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   After many years of devoted service to the 
Presbytery as a member and as chair of the Board of 
Managers, Neil Cross retired from service to the 
Board at the Presbytery meeting held June 1, 2013 
in Twin Falls. 

 
   Presbytery Moderator Rev. Pam Mayes and Elder 
Neil Cross, who is now retired from the Board of 
Managers after many years of devoted service. 
 



5 
 

 

   At its recent meeting in Twin Falls on June 1, 2013, 
the Presbytery elected Elder John Lanting of the 
Hollister Community Presbyterian Church for 
membership on the Board for a five year term.   

 
   Elder John Lanting, DVM, making a special 
“birthday offering” during coffee hour fellowship 
following worship at the Hollister Church on June 30, 
2013. We thank John for his willingness to serve on 
the Board of Managers and we are grateful to have a 
person of his qualifications in Presbytery service.  
John is a doctor of veterinary medicine. 
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   The Presbytery elected Elder Bob Kukachka to 
serve as Board chair for a term of one year, 
replacing Neil Cross whose term of service is 
completed upon election of his replacement. 

 
   Elder Bob Kukachka with his pastor, Mazie Porter 
(CRE) of Soda Springs. Bob is the new Board chair. 
Bob also serves as the Clerk of Session for the Soda 
Springs congregation. 
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   The Soda Springs congregation has a distinguished 
record of service to the Presbytery, especially in 
regard to the Hilda Thompson Trust. 

 
   We thank God for the generosity and foresight of 
Hilda Thompson, whose legacy continues in the form 
of mission and ministry in Kendall Presbytery. 


